
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Thursday 5th May 2022 held in Walesby Village Hall 
 
Meeting opened 6:35pm 
Present: Cllr Wager  Cllr Samuel Cllr Tapper Cllr Whittaker-Smith 

 
 

1. To receive and accept apologies for absence 
Apologies were received and unanimously accepted from Cllr Slingsby. 

 
2. To receive declarations of interest 

None 
 
22/29 To confirm the minutes of previous Parish Council Meeting 
  Prop: Cllr Wager Sec: Cllr Tapper decision was unanimous 
 
22/30  Clerk’s report on items from the previous meeting 

 Clerk had not yet heard of any decision on the planning application for Haughton Way. 

 Ground contractor has been instructed to go ahead with the clearing of plots 11 &12. 

 No more information has been received regarding the proposed caravan site on Brake road.  

 The donation to BOWE Radio has been made. 
 

22/36 To suspend standing orders for public participation  
This item was moved in the agenda to allow the member of the public present to raise their point for 
discussion. 
An allotment holder requested that a pile of rubbish was removed from his plot. Councillors agreed 
to this. Clerk to contact contractor to ask them to increase the skip size for the plot 11 & 12 clearing 
in order to remove this waste as well.  Clerk was also asked to write to the allotment holders 
reminding them that it is their responsibility to keep their plots tidy and pointing out that if they 
don’t and the Council have to arrange for them to be tidied up any costs will be passed on to the 
allotment holders. 
 

The resident also made comment on the amount of speeding motorists around the village. The Councillors 
informed the resident that this is a constant complaint and that the Clerk is in regular contact with the Police 
and Highways although it they seem to come up with every excuse not to take any action.  

 
22/32 To discuss the positioning of the dog bin on Kennedy Court 

Clerk read out correspondence received from a resident on Kennedy Court requesting that the dog 
bin was relocated from its current position.  In the correspondence the resident stated that they 
were away for a few weeks and would be following this matter up when they returned.  The 
Councillors reiterated their belief that the position of the dog bin was fine which could be discussed 
with the resident if indeed they were in attendance at the next meeting. 

 
22/33 Payments for approval 

Prop: Cllr Whittaker-Smith Sec: Cllr Tapper decision was unanimous 
 
22/34 Planning: To discuss any received planning applications 

None received  
 
22/35 To receive items for information and future meetings 

 The Den and subsequent rubbish which had been made by kids at the park needs to be 
removed, Cllr Whittaker-Smith will take some photos of the current situation and email them 



to the Parish Councillors. Ground Maintenance contractor could maybe be asked to remove 
the items if it is deemed a suitable course of action. 

 Insurance renewal has come through at £2002.23. This was accepted by the Parish Council 
Prop: Cllr Wager Sec: Cllr Tapper  decision was unanimous 

 There is an issue with the corner of the floor in the meeting room. This will need looking at. 
 

22/37 Time and date of next meeting 
As the first Thursday of June is a bank holiday the next meeting will be held at 6:30pm on Thursday 
9th June 2022 at the Village Hall 
 
Meeting closed at 7:25pm 


